
 

MEETING DATE:  March 27, 2024 

 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and Consider Approval of the proposal 
provided for the relocation of the existing LA 
Morgan Elementary Playground to Austin Middle 
School. 

 

The current playground structure located at La Morgan Elementary appears overall 
in good condition. It has been proposed to relocate the play-ground structures to the 
green space at the Northwest corner of the current Austin Middle School in 
preparation for the transition to an Elementary School. In total (2) bids were 
received, one proposal from Tucon Construction in the amount of $121,000.00 and 
one proposal from McKenna Contracting in the amount of $135,460.00. In 
reviewing the proposals, it was noted that McKenna Contracting is a member of the 
purchasing cooperative Buy Board (contract # 679-22). Additionally, McKenna 
Contracting is a Texas distributor and installer of commercial playground 
equipment. Student safety is a priority for GISD and it is recommended that the 
proposal to relocate the LA Morgan play-ground is performed by an experienced 
contractor such as McKenna Contracting.   
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: I move that the Board of Trustees approve the 

proposal from McKenna Contracting in the 
amount of $135,460.00. 

 

 

 

Matthew Neighbors Ed. D.   Jeff Martello 
Superintendent    Chief Financial Officer 
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